
COASTAL BRANCH OF THE NC SECTION             
AMERICAN SOCIETY OF CIVIL ENGINEERS 
 
 
October 23, 2019 

Mr. Richard Collier 
McKim and Creed 
243 N Front St 
Wilmington, NC 28401 
 

Dear Mr. Richard Collier 

I would like to congratulate you on being the recipient of the 2019 American Society of the Civil 
Engineers Coastal Branch Project of the Year with your RiverLights Project.  Our goal with this award is 
to recognize a project that demonstrates ASCE’s Mission of advancing the civil engineering profession 
and serving the public good by: 

 Advancing technology 
 Improving public infrastructure 
 Being environmentally responsible  

A committee of your fellow ASCE Members determined that this project satisfies these traits and are 
proud of the work you and your team have completed for the community.   

Congratulations again! 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Justin Gibson, M.S. 
President, ASCE Coastal Branch  


